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St Mary’s, Kempsford with St Anne’s Whelford 

07811 690535    email alines@talk21.com 

February  2015 

Dear Friends. 

We begin 2015 with much to be thankful for but with changes that 

will take time to adjust to.  

Here at Kempsford and Whelford we are saying goodbye to Tim 

and Joanne as they move to Bibury and we wish them the very best 

for their ministry there, although of course only being 10 miles 

away I am sure we will see them at various events. They have both 

been a blessing to this Parish over the last 6 years and we thank 

them for everything, they and their family will be much missed. 

Tim,s installation and licensing will take place at Bibury on 4th 

February at 7.30pm to which you are all invited. 

Of course the PCC are now tasked with finding a replacement and 

the responsibility for continuing the good work of both Tim and 

Joanne and we ask you to pray for us all as that process moves on. 

But as they say, the show must go on and we have already invited 

several exciting speakers to take the services, share God’s word 

with us and lead us in Holy Communion and we look forward to 

welcoming them and  you to any and all of the services. 

February also brings change as we move from Christmastide to 

Lententide and it reminds me of the USA tradition of Groundhog 

Day. If the sun shines when the ground hog emerges from his 

burrow his shadow frightens him and he goes back down and hides 

but if it is dull he comes out of his burrow signalling an early spring 

and time for him to enjoy the new year and all it brings. 

As we go through the changes that 2015 brings us may we embrace 

them and allow God to reveal to us all the gifts and blessings that 

he has for us this our new year. 

With every Blessing from Bob, Bob and Adrian, Churchwardens 



Services for February/March 2015 

 

 

Sunday 1st 

February 

9.00am 

10.00am 

Holy Communion Whelford 

Holy Communion Kempsford 

Tim,s final service followed by 

Bring and Share lunch at Village 

Hall 

Sunday 8th 

February 

10.00am Holly Communion at Kempsford 

lead by Curwen Rawlinson 

Sunday 15th 

February 

10.00am Family Service lead by Adrian 

Lines on the theme of Love 

Wednesday 18th 

February 

TBC Ash Wednesday Service at 

Fairford 

Sunday 22nd 

February 

10.00am  Holy Communion at Kempsford 

lead by Rev Cannon Judith 

Mount 

Sunday 1st  

March 

9.00am 

10.00am 

Holy Communion at Whelford 

Holy Communion at Kempsford 

Lead by Curwen Rawlinson 

Sunday 8th  

March 

10.00am Holy Communion at Kempsford 

Lead by Rev Paul Springate 

Sunday 15th 

March 

10.00 Family Service at Kempsford 

Mothering Sunday 

Lead by The lay team 

 

Saturday 18th April   Wedding of Staycee Hicks at Kempsford 

Saturday 1st August Wedding of Jonathan Minns and Emma Knipe                  

Saturday 8th August  Wedding of David Francis and Tara Bostock 

Saturday 19th Sept Wedding of Lee Pearce and Sophie Cornish  

 

 



The Vicarage, Bibury, Cirencester, Gloucestershire GL7 4NT 

01285 740301        e-mail tim.hastie-smith@hotmail.com     
 

                                                                                                             
 

 

 
 
 
 
Sunday 9th June: Thames side thanksgiving and barbecue 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Joanne and Tim 

Would be delighted if you could 

join them 

On Sunday 1
st
 February at 

10:00am 

At St Mary’s, Kempsford 

For a Farewell Service 
Followed by a lunch at the Village Hall 

 

  
  
  



The Vicarage, Bibury, Cirencester                  

Gloucestershire GL7 4NT                                                

01285 740301                                                             

tim.hastie-smith@hotmail.com                                  

 

The Revd Tim Hastie-Smith 

Will be licensed and installed as 

 Vicar of Bibury and Winson with Barnsley 

On Wednesday 4
th

 February 2015 

At 7:30pm 

at St Mary’s, Bibury 

By the Right Revd Martyn Snow 

The Bishop of Tewkesbury 

And the Venerable Robert Springett 

Archdeacon of Cheltenham 

We would be delighted if you could join us for 

the service and for the reception that follows 

RSVP   



Kempsford Junior Football Club 

and Youth Group 

(Anyone aged 7-12 is welcome) 

6:00pm-7:30pm in the Village Hall. Absolutely Free 

Indoor training this month.  

Outside soon! Bring your kit 

 

For more details text Chris on 07834 737825 

 



Kempsford Village Hall 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RUBBISH LEFT IN VILLAGE HALL CAR PARK 

This rubbish was left in the car 

park next to the clothes 

recycling bins in December 2014 

wrapped in a plastic sheet.  Can 

we please remind residents not 

to leave rubbish or recycling in 

the car park as the recycling 

bins have now been removed. 

 

 

Forthcoming Event 

Seven Ages on Friday 27
th

 February 2015 

Comedy theatre show that celebrates the idea that we go through 

seven ages in life from infancy through love and wisdom to 

growing old disgracefully.  The show has had a sell out world tour 

and excellent reviews in London and the Edinburgh Festival. 

Food and bar available.  Doors open at 7 p.m.  To book contact 

Meike Doherty on 711552, or Dawn Penman on 810419 

 

Village Hall Café  

Thursday 12
th

 February 2015  

12 noon  - 2 pm 

On offer Fresh Coffee, Homemade Soup and Bread, Speciality Teas and 

Homemade Cakes.  What could be better? 

All welcome!  If you haven’t been before, why not give it a try! 

 

 





Kempsford Village Hall 

Regular bookings 

Mondays Tuesdays Wednesdays Thursdays Fridays  

10:00—11:00 

Pilates 

Rona Bennett 

  Café 

2nd Thurs in month 

11:30—14:00 

  

AM 

16:00—17:00 

Rainbows 

Karen Cornish 

Dance Classes 

15:30—17:00 

Ms Gillian Shearing 

15:30—17:30 

Private 

Dance  

Classes 

Ms Gillian 
Shearing 

12:15—14:15 

Post Office 

 

  

PM 

18:00—19:00 

Zumba 

Donna 

18:00—19:30 

Brownies 

Donna Kent 

 19:00—21:00 

Youth Group 

 Eve 

19:00—20:30 

Karate 

 www.greywolf 
karate.org 

19:45—21:45 

Parish Council 

Meeting 

(once a month, 
usually 3rd Tues 

in month) 

    

Contact details: Rona Bennett—01865 820754,  Donna — 07891660089, Gillian Shearing —01793875934 

Brownies—Donna Kent, www.girlguiding.org.net/get_involved,   Rainbows—Karen Cornish 07837785666 

Kempsford Village Hall Committee Members 

Pete Wolfenden (Vice Chair) Tel: 01285 810477 Jacky Stagg (Treasurer) Tel: 01285 239287 

Dawn Penman (Secretary) Tel: 01285 810419 Meike Doherty  Tel: 01285 711552 

Joy Cross  Tel: 01285 810439 Mrs Trudy Lines Tel: 01285 711019 

New members always welcome 

For Bookings, contact Mollie Price on 01285 810534 or villagehallbookings@kempsford.net 



Whelford Village Hall 

For Bookings, contact Sue Griffin on 01285 712979 or     

email— 374croft@gmail.com 

 

What’s on at 

Whelford Social Club 
A small, friendly club, welcomes new members and guests 

Quiz Night—Saturday 7th February 

Live Music Saturday 21st February 

Plus regular Bingo on Wednesdays and Sundays 

Opening Hours: 

Wed, Fri & Sat: 8pm—12pm,  Sun: 12—6pm & 8-11pm 

Whelford Village Hall Trust 

Annual General Meeting 

Monday  9th February 2015 , 7pm at Whelford Village Hall 

ALL WELCOME 



Kempsford Public Access Defibrillator 

Many of you may have noticed a yellow box now at the side of 

The George.  

Its installation has been made possible thanks to the generosity 

of the Gresham Wells Trust (Trustees – The Parish Council) and 

of the South Western Ambulance Service NHS Foundation Trust 

(SWASFT). 

IN AN EMERGENCY Dial 999 or 112 

If your call is deemed to be an appropriate emergency 

situation, you will be given the location of the nearest 

defibrillator and the access code for the box. 

Ambulance call handling staff will also provide 

additional support and instructions as appropriate. 

Awareness Sessions, aimed at familiarising those attending with the use of a defibrillator and 

how it could help you to save a life, are being planned. Details of those sessions will follow. 

Defibrillators are now located at: 

Fairford Youth Football Club (GL7 4DD) 

Bull Inn, Fairford (GL7 4AA) 

Lechlade Library (GL7 3AB); and, 

Southrop Village Hall (GL7 3PE) 

For more information, please contact Stephen Andrews (07795-915902) 

Mrs P Edney 

The family of Mrs P Edney, nee Gunning, nee Hedges, would like to announce she 

passed away on the 15th December 2014. One of the oldest residents of the Parish 

aged 90 year of age. 

The family would like to thank all those who attended the funeral and for all the 

floral tributes, as she loved her flowers. 



KEMPSFORD PARISH COUNCIL 
Clerk: Teresa Griffin, Winterwood, Whelford, Fairford, Glos. GL7 4EB 

Tel: 01285 713691     Email: teresagriffin@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 

www.kempsfordparishcouncil.net 

Parish Councillors Email Tel. 

Mr Tony Williams (Chair) tonywilliams@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 01285 810628 

Mr Jerry Stokes (Vice-chair) jerrystokes@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 07834 369645 

Mrs Christine Nugent  christinenugent@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 01285 810306 

Ms Alison Ward alisonward@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 01285 810273 

Mrs Sue Griffin suegriffin@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 01285 712979 

Mr Eric Hiscock erichiscock@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 01285 810031 

Mr Mark Strange markstrange@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 01285 810635 

Parish Council and other  Meeting dates  

Tuesday 17th February 2015 Parish Council Meeting 7.45pm, Kempsford Village Hall 

Tuesday 17th March 2015 Parish Council Meeting 7.45pm, Kempsford Village Hall 

 
Cotswold District Council Planning 

Planning Decisions - 

Planning applications lodged or new details received: 

For further information, please visit  www.cotswold.gov.uk 
 

Gloucestershire County Council Planning 

 

14/04626/FUL Insertion of vehicular entrance gates at Kempsford House 

Lodge, High Street, Kempsford 

Application Permit 

14/03163/FUL Erection of single storey rear extension at Village Hall Whelford 

13/0097/CWMAJM 

Manor Farm Quarry, 

Washpool Lane, 

Kempsford 

Extension of sand & gravel operations including the retention of all existing site 

administration, processing & access facilities, with restoration of the extension 

and existing site to agriculture & species rich grassland using imported inert 

materials to recreate the original land form. 



Kempsford Church of England Primary School 
“Quality Education founded on Christian Values” 

Kempsford, Gloucestershire, GL7 4EY Tel: 01285 810367 
admin@kempsford.gloucs.sch.uk  www.kempsfordschool.com   
 
 

PARISH NEWS  
 
We have had a busy start to 2015.  Here are a few things that have been going 

on in Kempsford School. 

 

A small group of Kempsford School children took part in the Small Schools 

Swimming Gala early in January. The children performed very well and were a 

credit to Kempsford C of E School.   Congratulations to Phoebe Clark, Alexander 

Payne, Elizabeth Payne, Kate Griffin, Finley Whiteman, Oscar Clarke and Thomas 

Love.   

 

We look forward to Welcoming Steve Hutchinson, Scripture Union Development 

Worker (Church & Community) to Kempsford School in early February to share 

bible stories/songs/assemblies etc. with the children.  

As I am sure you are aware, a school is a busy please, and any offers of help are 

greatly appreciated.  We would welcome volunteers from the community to 

listen to the children read, assist with sporting activities, in fact whatever your 

area of expertise is, if you would like to share it with the children, please contact 

the school office on 01285 810367 or admin@kempsford.gloucs.sch.uk. 

I would like to invite members of the community to join us in Kempsford Church 

on Monday 2nd February at 9.30am for our Candlemas Service.  I hope to get the 

opportunity to meet some of you then. 

 

Richard Mendum 

Headteacher 

                                                                                                           



 

 

 

 

 

Update 

PC Steve Maguire and PCSO Gemma Butcher carried out a risk assessment on the Reevey loca-

tion for the CSW and volunteers had an opportunity to operate the equipment. A number of 

speeders  were clocked (maximum speed 41mph on the Reevey bend).   

Volunteers are now good to go at Reevey.  When they have built up some experience PC Steve 

Maquire will come back and risk-assess a location in Whelford, so it’s worth Welford residents 

getting involved at Reevey.   

If anyone else is interested in taking part in the scheme, please contact: 

Andy Fogden MBE 

Neighbourhood Watch Officer  

Cotswold Local Policing Area 

Tel: 01242 247198 / Contact Centre 101 

 www.gloucestershire.police.uk  

 

Whelford Pools Nature Reserve 
Recently there have been a number of  anti-social behaviour 

incidences at local reserves, and an attempted machinery 

theft from an adjoining site. 

If you spot anything out of the ordinary please contact the 

Police on the  non-emergency number 101, or contact the 

Gloucestershire Wildlife Trust on: 01452 383333 Email: info@gloucestershirewildlifetrust.co.uk 

Dog Fouling 

Since the field adjacent to the footpath from Top Road to the High Street has been 
fenced off for development, there have been a number of complaints about dog fouling 
along the footpath. 

A dog waste bin is situated at the entrance from Top Road. Please ensure you use it. 

Thank you 



Gloucestershire Joint Waste team Master Composting Course available 

Garden Organic, in conjunction with the Gloucestershire Joint Waste Team (GJWT) are looking to 
find volunteers who would like to become Master Composters, and are offering a free 2 day Master 
Composter initial training course this Spring. The course covers everything a volunteer needs in or-
der to be confident enough to promote home and community composting within their community 
as a method of diverting waste. Following the training, there will be on-going support from both 
Garden Organic and the GJWT officers. 
 
The sale of compost bins is one of the main ways the GWT can judge the take-up rate of home com-
posting in Gloucestershire, and Master Composters are vital in helping us spread the word about 
the very reasonable compost bins that are for sale via the Recycle for Gloucestershire website 
http://www.recycleforgloucestershire.com/article/113096/Home-composting Master Composters 
are also expert trouble-shooters, and have helped many residents who have come across issues 
when beginning to compost at home. 
 
The promotion of composting, compost bins, and other systems can be done in a variety of ways - 
from writing articles for local journals, having a stall at local fetes or even just talking to neigh-
bours. Two of the existing Master Composters even have demonstration bins available for people to 
look at. There is also a variety of resources that people can borrow to enhance any Master Com-
poster stalls that they may organise, such as leaflets, tablecloths, cut-away compost bins etc. From 
time to time there is also the opportunity to support the Gloucestershire Joint Waste Team officers 
at roadshows and events throughout the county, though the most successful Master Composters 
are usually people who proactively look for ways to promote composting themselves. 
 
Further information can be obtained from Katherine.cole@gloucestershire.gov.uk 01452 426525 

 

 

 

Musculoskeletal Services (MSK) – Tell us your views      
 

The MSK service includes a broad range of services including physiotherapy, podiatry and 

orthopaedics.  If you are currently using a MSK service in the county, or have attended in 

recent months, we would like to hear about your experience.  We are currently reviewing 

services in the county and invite you to tell us your views by completing the short ques-

tionnaire on the CCG website: http://www.gloucestershireccg.nhs.uk/feedback/

engagement-and-consultation/148-2/   by 20 February 2015.  Alternatively, a copy is at-

tached for you to print and complete, with a FREEPOST address for returns. 

http://www.recycleforgloucestershire.com/article/113096/Home-composting
mailto:Katherine.cole@gloucestershire.gov.uk
http://www.gloucestershireccg.nhs.uk/feedback/engagement-and-consultation/148-2/
http://www.gloucestershireccg.nhs.uk/feedback/engagement-and-consultation/148-2/




 

 

COMMUNITY TRANSPORT SURVEY 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

If you live in or often visit the Cotswolds, Cotswold District Council 

would like to know what you think about transport needs in the area 

and how transport could be improved both for getting around within 

the area and to nearby towns. 

To tell us more about what transport is needed for the Cotswolds 

and to give us your ideas, please fill in a short, simple tick box, 

questionnaire.     

Surveys can be completed online at 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/CotswoldCommunityTransportSurvey 

Alternatively, hard copies are available from local shops, post offices 

and other community outlets or you can telephone 01285 658802 or 

01285 623566 or email pbeecham0@aol.com to obtain a copy. 

If only I could get 

to work by bus 

I need to be able to get to 

the shops more easily 

Transport costs so 

much these 

days…….. 

The volunteer car service 

is great 

Our 

community 

transport 

service is a 

lifeline 
A trip to the cinema is 

out of the question as 

we can’t get home 

It’s a great place to live – but without a 

car I feel isolated 

COMMUNITY TRANSPORT SURVEY 

Please send us your completed survey by the end of March 2015 



Live Music Event  

 with Tumblin’ Dice & Friends 

At The Palmer Hall 

On 

Friday 27th February 2015, 7.30pm 

To raise much needed funds for the Hall 

Tickets £5 from Fairford Post Office 

Volunteer Opportunities on the River Thames 
The Environment Agency, which is navigation authority for the Thames, is now recruiting for the 2015 
season and are looking for volunteers who can commit to assisting at least one day a week between May 
and the end of September. Volunteers can agree their days with lock keepers but need to be available 
from 10 to 5.  Volunteering is a great way to meet people and to find out more about the Thames, its 
history, wildlife and management. At the same time volunteers know that they are doing something 
worthwhile that is really appreciated. 

Our Volunteer Assistant Lock Keepers work alongside paid lock keepers. They help boats pass through 
the lock safely: taking ropes, directing traffic, and operating sluices and lock gates. They help maintain 
the site: painting, tidying and gardening. They provide information to visitors, be they on foot or afloat, 
so that they can make the best of their time on the river. Visitors really appreciate the local knowledge 
that volunteers can provide.   

All applicants are invited to an assessment at a local lock. Here they will have the role explained to 
them and be shown what it involves in practical terms. They will also be assessed to decide which site 
may be most appropriate for them and to ensure that they have the physical capabilities required. After 
successful completion of the assessment, they attend an induction course which focuses on safety and 
preparing them for the lock side.  

On the lock side the volunteers follow a documented training programme before being signed off to 
take charge of the lock on their own. This will only be for short periods, while the paid keeper is at 
lunch for example.  

Volunteers are provided with uniform and can claim mileage for travel to and from a lock local to them. 
They also receive a monthly newsletter which keeps them in touch with what is going on along the river 
and other activities of the Environment Agency. 

If you would like to find out more about volunteering on the Thames and to receive an information 

pack and application form, please contact the Volunteer team on 01491 828360 or email 

thames.volunteers@environment-agency.gov.uk 

mailto:thames.volunteers@environment-agency.gov.uk


LECHLADE HISTORY SOCIETY.  

 
Monday 16th February, 7.15 for 7.30pm in the Memorial Hall. Chedworth 
Roman Villa. Dr Nick Humphris will tell us the story of the villa and describe 
the recent developments on the site. Guests welcome £4. Contact Alan 
Garnell 01367 253087 or visit www.lechladehistory.co.uk. 
 

Fairford & District Choral Society will present its next con-

cert on Sunday 15th March in St Mary’s Church, Fairford.     The choir, con-

ducted by John Read,  will be singing two immensely popular 

works:  Faure’s Requiem and his Cantique de Jean Racine, accompanied by 

string quintet – the Dionysus Ensemble (www.leonieadams.com) – and or-

gan (played by Robin Baggs).   Soloists in the Requiem Charlotte New-

stead and Martin le Poidevin will make a welcome return to complete the 

line-up.   With additional pieces performed by the Ensemble and the soloists, 

this will be a Mothering Sunday concert to remember.   Tickets will be on 

sale from 15th February at Blenheim Antiques, Market Place, Fairford (01285 

712094) or can be reserved by telephoning 01285 713681 or purchased 

online  at www.fairford.org/choralsociety. 

Lechlade and District Lions Club 

The Lechlade and District Lions Club would like to say a ‘Big Thank 

You’ to everyone who purchased a Christmas raffle ticket or contrib-

uted the Christmas Float Street Collection. We managed to raise a 

total of £2857.41 which will more than cover the costs of the Senior 

Citizens Parties being held in both Fairford and Lechlade.  The re-

mainder will be added to our General Charity Fund. 

MARCH  NEWSLETTER 

Copy for the above Newsletter to Teresa Griffin by 

Monday 23rd February 2015 please 

http://www.leonieadams.com
http://www.fairford.org/choralsociety








Fairford Dial-a-Ride important information 

Information to accompany Timetables from January 2015 

Timetable changes: Please note that there are slight timetable changes as follows:                    

Monthly Witney is moving from the 1st Friday to the 2nd Friday.                                                                                 

Alternating garden centre trips between Lechlade & Dobbies/Blooms.                                       

Carterton is replacing Cirencester on the 2nd Thursday of each month January – March as a 

continuing trial.                                                               

Fare increases: please note there will be small fare increases in January, April, July and October 

2015. This is due to fares falling behind actual running costs.  

Pick-up times: Please note the timetable for departure times which are when the bus leaves its car 

park and NOT when it will collect you.                                                                                                            

We appreciate that waiting is frustrating, but we would ask for your patience and understanding 

that the driver may have many pick-ups before yourself.  

 Fairford Dial-a-Ride Timetable 

February 2015 
Cirencester: Thursdays departing Fairford 08.30am(1) & 09.30(2) returning 11.15am 

& 12.15 cost £3.60  

February 2015 Destination Depart 

Fairford 

AM 

Return 

PM 

Cost 

Tuesday 3rd Swindon Orbital 10.00 2.00 5.30 

Wednesday 4th Blunsdon Market 10.00 12.15 4.80 

Thursday 12th Carterton Market (replaces 

Cirencester 1) 

09.00 12.00 4.80 

Friday 13h  Witney  09.00 1.00 6.50 

Tuesday 17th Witney (Limited seats) 09.00 1.00 6.50 

Wednesday 18th  Fairford Market - Villages 09.00 11.15 Variable 

Monday 23rd  Central Swindon 09.00 12.30 5.30 

Friday 27th Cheltenham 09.00 1.00 7.80 

Friday 27th Dobbies  Garden Centre 10.00 12.30 3.60 

 

All Departure Times are from Fairford Fire Station NOT arrival at your home. 

Ring 01285 713852 (Jill or Clive) to book seats or pop into the office in the 

Community Centre Mon-Fri 0800-12.00.  

Please note from January 1st there are fare increases. 
 


